
From: Reed, Ronald J. <Ronald.Reed@chicagopolice.org> 

Sent: Wednesday, January 22, 2025 12:16 PM 

To: Steve Berlin <Steve.Berlin@cityofchicago.org> 

Cc: Elizabeth Briggs <Elizabeth.Briggs@chicagopolice.org>; Thomas Hamilton 

<Thomas.Hamilton@chicagopolice.org>; Michaelen Rosa <Michaelen.Rosa@chicagopolice.org> 

Subject: Re: 2025 Presidential Inaugural Task Force - Washington, DC - 18 - 21 Jan 2025 

  

Good morning Sir, please let this email serve as our post-event email as you requested. We have 

returned from our trip to Washington DC to assist with the 2025 Presidential Inauguration. Our trip was 

from January 18, 2025 to January 21, 2025. We had 49 Chicago Police Department members travel from 

O'Hare Airport (ORD) to Washington's Reagan Airport (DCA) via coach airfare on American Airlines. This 

transportation was paid for by the City of Chicago, per a Memorandum of Understanding with the 

Washington DC Metropolitan police department for reimbursement. We also received ground 

transportation and hotel lodging, coordinated and paid for by Washington DC Metropolitan Police 

Department. We (and all other agencies) were supplied breakfast by the Metropolitan Police 

Department on Inauguration day, January 20, 2025. All other meals were purchased by members who 

will submit for per diem reimbursement. Please let me know if any other information is required. Thank 

you.  

  

  

Sergeant Ron Reed #2178  

Bureau of Counterterrorism 

From: Rosa, Michaelen J. <Michaelen.Rosa@chicagopolice.org> 

Sent: Thursday, October 17, 2024 5:43 PM 

To: Steve Berlin <Steve.Berlin@cityofchicago.org> 

Cc: Ronald Reed <Ronald.Reed@chicagopolice.org>; Elizabeth Briggs 

<Elizabeth.Briggs@chicagopolice.org>; Thomas Hamilton <Thomas.Hamilton@chicagopolice.org> 

Subject: 2025 Presidential Inaugural Task Force - Washington, DC - 18 - 21 Jan 2025 

  

Good evening,  

  

I hope this email finds you well. Fifty (50) Chicago Police Department members have been invited to 

participate as a part of the 2025 Presidential Inaugural Task Force - Washington, DC - 18 - 21 Jan 2025. 

Based on an MOU with the Metro Police Department, Washington DC, the City of Chicago will be 

reimbursed for this travel. Since this is a third-party reimbursement I am sending you the ethics email. 

The members work in the Bureau of Counterterrorism in a covert capacity so I have not included their 

names. If you require the roster I will provide that in a separate email. If you have any questions, please 

contact me. Be well and have a nice weekend. 
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Respectfully, 

  

Officer Michaelene J. Rosa 

Bureau of Counterterrorism  

  

  

3510 S. Michigan Av. 

Chicago, IL 60653 

 

 

  

 

  

 


